

ASSUMPTION ALUMNI EDUCATIONAL RESOURCES ASSOCIATION 117 BARRINGTON DRIVE BELLEVILLE, IL 62223

Dear Team Captain,

The Assumption Alumni Educational Resources Association Board, after considerable deliberation, decided to cancel the golf tournament scheduled to be played on September 21, 2020. The decision to cancel was based on the uncertainty of the restrictions which would be placed on an event of some 175 participants and workers. In addition, the negative trending of Covid-19 in our area and the average age of our players weighed heavily in our decision. Thank You for your continued support and understanding. Please pass this information on to the Players on your team.

Since we are unable to have a golf tournament this year it will be impossible to award any additional financial assistance to potential recipients of our scholarship without help from our loyal supporters. Currently we are assisting nine (9) families and have received several applications for the upcoming school year. Our cost to award a single family, aid thru our program amounts to \$12,000 that represents a \$3,000 annual outlay for a maximum or four (4) years.

If any members of your team would be interested in making a donation of any amount it would be much appreciated. Our goal is to raise a minimum of \$12,000 so we would be able to help a family in need this school year. Please forward donations to:

A.A.E.R.A. 117 Barrington Dr. Belleville, IL. 62223

We ask that donations be mailed no later than September 21, 2020 to have adequate time to make arrangements with the High School receiving our Scholarship. Thank You in advance for your help and generosity.

Respectfully yours,

Thomas E. Maziarz, Chairman

Bob Berneking, President Doug Lobstein, Vice President Jack Kuebel, Treasurer Bob Hanson, Secretary Chris Johnston, Director Tom Putz, Director Jim Fehner, Director Dennis Baricevic, Director